


[bookmark: _GoBack]COFFEE COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
MINUTES OF 
January 16, 2024
Called Board Meeting

A called meeting of the Coffee County Board of Education was held January 16, 2024, 5:30 p.m. in the Board of Education Office, Elba, Alabama.
 
ATTENDANCE
Brian McLeod, Galen McWaters, Brandi Carr, Sherry Eddins, Rhonda Strickland, Eric Payne, and Superintendent: Kelly Cobb

ABSENT
Mike Bailey

CALL TO ORDER	
Mr. McWaters called the meeting to order. 

ADOPTION OF AGENDA
A motion was made by Mr. McLeod to adopt the agenda as presented.  A second was made by Mrs. Carr, and it passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF LOW BID OF PURCHASE AND INSTALLATION OF SECURITY DOORS DISTRICT-WIDE
The sole bid for the purchase and installation of security doors is as follows:

Harris Security, Inc.    $125,000.00 

Mrs. Cobb recommended the board approve the low bid to Harris Security, Inc. for $125,000.00.
A motion was made by Mr. Payne with a second by Mrs. Strickland, and it passed unanimously.

PERSONNEL
Mrs. Cobb recommended the following personnel actions be approved as presented in writing:

CERTIFICATED PERSONNEL
The following leave requests are recommended to be approved:
1. Jessica Lee – Teacher at Zion Chapel School.  Mrs. Lee is requesting leave beginning January 5, 2024, through February 9, 2024, tentatively.
2. Margery Zimmerman – Teacher at New Brockton Middle School.  Mrs. Zimmerman is requesting leave beginning April 23, 2024, through May 24, 2024, tentatively.

The following resignation is recommended to be approved:
1. Howard Purvee – Teacher at New Brockton Elementary School, effective January 17, 2024.

The following employment is recommended to be approved:
1.  Landon Carnley– Teacher at New Brockton Elementary School, effective January 17, 2024.


CLASSIFIED PERSONNEL
The following resignation is recommended to be approved:
1. Theresa Nelson – Accounts Payable/Payroll Clerk for Coffee County Schools, effective January 1, 2024.

Mrs. Eddins made a motion to accept Mrs. Cobb’s recommendation with a second by Mr. McLeod, and it passed unanimously. 

NOTICE OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next regular meeting will be held February 1, 2024, 5:30 p.m.

ADJOURN
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.



